December 31, 1968

Present: F. Elliott Burch

J. Wilmer Bowles George R. Aud

## Bond on Civil Defense Building

It was requested that a letter be sent to the Hartford Accident and Indemnity Company stating that the County Commissioners have not released the bond for Mr. Passarelli because the work has not been completed to our satisfaction.

### Resolutions

Mr. Pantaleo presented the following resolutions to be adopted by the County Commissioners: (1) Shangri-La Drive to be designated as a stop street at its intersection with Essex Drive South, (2) Speed limit on Essex Drive South in its entirety to Great Mills Road be restricted to 300miles per hour, (3) Rosecroft Road, a through road, this was held for further discussion with no decision reached, (4) Stop sign at intersecting roads in Tall Timbers. In Tall Timbers proper, there is a yield sign on the Tall Timbers Road at the intersection at Old Route 249. No change was requested. There is a stop sign at Vernstein's property on Meatyard Road. No change was requested, (5) Graveyard Road, also known as Busycorner, from Route 5 to Route 247 should be restricted to 40 miles per hour and (6) Bill Dixon Road (both ends) off Patuxent Beach Road, stop signs requested. Notes of the above to be sent to Mr. A. W. tate, with a copy also being sent to Mr. Douglas Bond and Mr. T. T. Pantaleo.

#### Vouchers

Vouchers number 34343 to 34413 were signed.

# Prince George's County Code

It was requested that two volumes of the Prince George's County Code be purchased for \$36.50 plus \$10.00 for the supplement.

## Recordation Tax

The Commissioners discussed with Mr. Donaldson and Mr. David Williams, the need for change in the recordation fee to \$3.30 per \$500. The present fee is \$1.10. Mr. Williams will prepare a resolution effective February 1, 1969. Discussion was had regarding change in building permit fee, trailer park licenses and occupancy fees. It was decided that legislation would be needed to change these. A workable set of figures will be presented to the legislature.

## Mr. John Mills

Mr. John Mills, Tri-County Council, stated that he had talked with the State Planning Department about a possible grant from Housing and Urban Development. This grant would be for a study of the Tri-County area, the second part of which would deal with economic-financial programs of social costs and so forth to the communities. He further stated that Calvert County was considering an industrial park next to

the proposed bridge. Legislative Council will submit a \$150,000,000 package for parks. The State would work on a 60/40 basis for acquisition of land and the County would have to put up 25% of the total. However, it is designed for the Metropolitan counties not for the rural counties. Mr. Mills said that answers could be computerized as to whether it is better to have bedroom communities, tourism, retired personnel and so forth but statistics must be gathered and fed into the machine. Mr. Mills' second request was regarding the Economic Development Committee appointments. Mr. Burch stated the Commissioners would fill the three vacancies in the near future. The third request was in regard to the Tri-County Detention Center. Three copies of a proposal for consideration were given to each Commissioner in order that a more detailed program may be pursued from its study.

The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch